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11th November 2005
Dear Mr Sibthorp,

South Kesteven LDF Issues and Options 

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation in relation to the above document. 

General:

The Council will have no doubt now seen the draft document from the Planning Inspectorate entitled ‘A framework for assessing soundness and focussing representations on Development Plan Documents’. It will obviously need to satisfy itself that it is in full compliance with the content of this document. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft document itself; the HBF would like to make the following brief points:

Issue 6

Affordable housing provision should be built in both towns and villages.

With regard to should private developers provide more affordable homes on market housing sites the Federation has to answer ‘no’ in the context of any new evidence base to support any rise. Furthermore, any affordable housing requirements will need to fully reflect overall site viability, including the extent and scope of other planning gain requirements, and the availability or not of grant funding.

Issue 7

The Federation also believes that the Council ought to consider a higher overall housing figure than that set out in the draft Structure Plan given that at the recent EiP it was generally agreed by the participants (including the County Council and Districts) that the proposed levels of housing provision are inadequate, and in the context of the Barker Report and Planning for Housing Provision document.

Furthermore, the new RSS is likely to result in a higher housing figure for the district, particularly when the 2003 household population projections are taken on board. The Federation does not believe that it is appropriate to delay provision being made for sufficient housing provision for the district.

Given that not all sites with planning permission will be built, the Council should set a non-implementation allowance of at least 10%.

Issue 8

It would seem very unlikely that housing developments in town centres in South Kesteven would often be able to go ahead with no, or very restricted parking in the absence of extremely good alternative transport choices. In the absence of these, new housing developments would not be attractive to most prospective purchasers.

Consultation

I hope that you will find these comments helpful and that they will be taken on board in the preparation of the full consultation draft version of the LDF, and I await the opportunity to be further involved in this document and all aspects of the LDF generally as it evolves.

The HBF would like to be informed whenever any DPD is being submitted to the Secretary of State. It would also like to be advised of the adoption of any DPD or SPD documents by the Council.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(East Midlands & Eastern Regions)
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